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Overview of Museum Annual Performance 

The Ward Museum had a challenging year full of major institutional accomplishments.  While enjoying its first year of 

accreditation with the American Association of Museums, museum programs were offered at the highest quality in the 

organization’s memory.  Major infrastructure improvements occurred, including the replacement of the roof over the 

Championship Gallery, installation of sculpture garden, refurbishment of the nature trail and renovation of two key 

permanent exhibits.  These signals of organizational strength and vitality, although essential to the continued success of 

the foundation, were coupled with additional expenses and negative effects on revenue that contributed to a weaker than 

anticipated financial performance.  The Ward Museum continues to thrive and adapt to a difficult economic climate.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



American Association of Museums Accreditation 

The Ward Museum earned accreditation from the American Association of Museums in August 

2011.  This is a 15-year accreditation with periodic review. This is the highest national recognition 

for a museum. Accreditation signifies the Ward Museum has met and exceeded the highest 

standards of the museum field and is among the best institutions in the country. 

 

Facility Improvements 

The final corrections to ongoing roof leaks to the Championship Gallery were completed in November 2011.  This 

entailed a full removal and reinstall of the sloped roof system.  

 

A new outdoor sculpture garden was installed on the grounds of the museum consisting of eleven artworks from national 

wildlife artists. This was supported by individual gifts and grant funds.  These grant funds also supported restoration and 

additions to the museum’s nature trail along Schumaker pond. 

 

Renovations to the backlit reading rails in the museum’s Decoy In Time Gallery were completed in FY12.  The start of 

renovations to the museum’s Habitat Theatre also occurred.  These improvements were supported with mostly grant 

funds, but the museum operating budget covered cost overages with the Decoy In Time project. Grant funds and private 

contributions also supported the upgrade of the lobby sound system and expansion of the bird feeding garden. 

 

Events 

The Museum launched a new event in FY12, the Art In Nature Photo Festival.  The event exceeded all expectations for 

participation and revenue, creating a strong foundation for growth in this area in the coming year.  It included several 

corporate sponsorships, most notably Nikon, Wiberley and WBOC. 

 

The 42nd Ward World Wildfowl Carving Competition was held in April in Ocean City, MD.  This year included the 

addition of a Falconry Demonstration, Delmarva DockDogs, and a special exhibition by the Society of Animal Artists.  

Attendance and competition participation saw increases over the past year. 

 

The 14th Chesapeake Wildfowl Expo was held in October on the grounds of the museum.  Involvement from the National 

Endowment for the Arts Carving Out Future Decoy Makers Project greatly enhanced an event beloved by the regional 

waterfowling communities.  While the number of competitors increased, the overall number of entries was down slightly 

for the Chesapeake Challenge.  

 

Changing Exhibition Highlights 

Ten new temporary exhibits were presented in the LaMay and Welcome Galleries including:  

 Something to Crow About: A Cultural History of the Chicken Welcome Gallery, June 15 – December 22, 2012. 

 Grow. In conjunction with Salisbury University Art Department Glass Program, Atrium Lobby May 11-21, 2012 

 Art, Children’s Literature, and the Environment: Art and Photography from Green Earth Book Award Recipients 2012. 

Welcome Gallery, April 6 – June 10, 2012. 

 Open to Interpretation. LaMay Gallery, April 13 – July 8, 2012. 

 Making Her Mark: A Showcase of Women Carvers. Welcome Gallery, February 10 – April 1, 2012. 

 Maryland Masters: Edwin Remsberg’s Portraits of Maryland Traditions. January 27– April 8, 2012. 

 Swanfall. Welcome Gallery, December 2, 2011– February 2, 2012. 

 Back from the Brink: Stories of Wildfowl Conservation. LaMay Gallery, September 30, 2011– January 12, 2012. 

 Regional Carving Series: Carroll Carvers. Welcome Gallery, September 16 – November 27, 2011. 



 Catching a Glimpse: The History of American Bird Illustration, Documentation, and Ecotourism. LaMay Gallery, July 15 

– September 23, 2011. 

Education and Outreach Programs  

The Education program exceeded FY11 program attendance in all audience category types. More than 17,200 individuals 

participated in these programs in FY12, an increase of more than 4,000 contacts from the prior year.  Several new 

partnerships and collaborations contributed to the success of programming this fiscal year, including additional funds 

secured from grants and foundations. The Education department expanded its educator services related to the Growing 

Up WILD and Pass It On curricula. The department continues to offer services to all age groups and interests; a notable 

expansion of the program was to support outreach excursions for Salisbury University’s Living Learning Communities.  

 

Volunteer Service 

More than 18,900 hours are recorded in FY 12.  At $20/hr., this is a value of $379,500. This is the equivalent of 9 full-time 

staff members.  Volunteers serve across all areas of the museum, including Visitor Service (Gallery Docents and Tour 

Guides), Education (Docents / Education Assistants), Curatorial and Facilities, Administration or office work including 

mailings.  

 

Members and Donors 

A list of the museum’s Above and Beyond donors ($150 and above) is compiled annually and published in the Spring issue 

of the Ward Museum’s Journal.  This list reflects contributions from calendar year 2011.  

 

Alarm Engineering 

Mr. and  Mrs. Terry Allen 

Mr. and Mrs. Fred Althaus 

Mr. and Mrs. Craig Andersson 

Mr. and Mrs. H. P. Andrews 

Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Archibald 

Avery W. Hall Benefit Solutions, Inc. 

Mr. Malcolm Bahrenburg 

Mr. Stephen Bain 

Bank of Ocean City 

Mr. Richard R. Bell, Jr. 

Capt. and Mrs. Richard E. Belote 

Mr. and Mrs. William S. Belote 

Ms. Barbara E. Benton 

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Bernstein 

Chris and Erin Berry 

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Betts 

Ms. Eleanor A. Bounds 

Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Bounds 

Ms. Margaret B. Bounds 

Mr. and Mrs. Roger Bourgeois 

Mrs. Betty-Lou Bowman 

Dr. and Mrs. Charles Brenner 

Mr. and Mrs. William F. Brohawn, Jr. 

Mr. D. Nichols Brown 

Mrs. Margaret Brown 

Mr. Gary Burns 

Dr. K. Nelson Butler 

Mr. Gaylen J. Byker 

Mr. Dennis L. Cady 

Mr. and Mrs. David S. Campbell 

Mr. Brian P. Cheramie 

Chincoteague Decoy Carvers and Artists 

Assoc. 

Choptank Electric Trust 

Mr. Thomas L. Christie 

Mr. and Mrs. John L. Clayton, Jr. 

Colwood Electronics 

Community Foundation of the Eastern 

Shore 

Dr. and Mrs. Robert J. Corcoran 

Mark and Luke Costilow 

Ms. Betty Crockett 

Mr. J. M. Crockett 

Ms. Anne Cuomo 

Mr. John Davis 

Davis, Bowen, and Friedel, Inc. 

Delmar Memorial Post No. 8276 

Delmarva Power 

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Derby 

Dr. and Mrs. Charles R. Derrickson 

Mr. and Mrs. Jim Doherty 

Dr. Janet Dudley-Eshbach and Mr. Joe 

Eshbach 

Mr. and Mrs. Samuel H. Dyke 

Mr. Roberta W. Eckman 

Mr. Joseph H.  Ellis 

Etch Art Award, LLC 

Mr. Charles Evans  III 

Mr. and Mrs. James Falcon 

Mr. David L. Fannon 

Farmers Bank of Willards 

Dr. and Mrs. H. Paul Gabriel 

Mr. and Mrs. Brice R. Gamber 

Mr. Ronald J. Gard 

Mrs. Ellen George 

Ms. Judy Glenn 

Ms. Maggie Goldston 

Dr. Robert A. Goodwin 

Mr. and Mrs. John L. Graham 

Mr. and Mrs. Ray Grandfield 

Guerrieri Family Foundation 

Guyette, Schmidt and Deeter, Inc. 

Mr. Alan Haid 

Mr. Lew Hammer/Wild Wood Studio 

Major John J. Hammes, USAF (Retired) 

Mr. Steve Hammond 

Mr. Davison B. Hawthorne 

Ms. Cynthia Hayes 

Dr. Charles F. Heinig and Ms. Connie 

Craft 

Mr. Ralph Herrmann 

Mr. and Mrs. W. Thomas Hershey 

Mrs. Maria Heyssel 

Mr. and Mrs. Harold E. Hicks, Jr. 

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Hoekstra 

Mr. and Mrs. Gerard  Hogan 



Mr. John P. Holt 

Mr. John T. Holt, Jr./Holt Paper and 

Chemical Company 

Mr. and Mrs. C.A. Porter Hopkins 

Ms. Miriam Hughes 

Mr. Greg Huntington 

Mr. David G. Inglefield 

Mr. Toru Iwahashi 

Mr. Harry Jackson 

Ms. Barbara Janman 

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Jester 

Jiffy Plumbing and Heating, Inc. 

Ms. Joan E. Johnson 

Mr. R. P. Jack Johnson 

Mr. Barry G. Jones 

Mr. Paul Tudor Jones 

Mr. and Mrs. Ron Jones 

Mr. Allen J. Katz 

Mr. Louis J. Kaufman 

Dr. Kent Kimmel and Dr. Ruth Carroll 

Mr. and Mrs. Donald M. Kirson 

Mr. Ben J. Kozak 

Mr. and Mrs. Bob Kroese 

Ms. Laura J. Krom 

Mr. R. Larry Lambert 

Dr. and Mrs. Rodney Layton, Jr. 

Mr. Richard Lemke 

Mr. Arthur Leonard 

Dr. Alex Levi 

Mr. Richard H. Levi, ESQ 

Livingston, Hamilton and Hill, Wealth 

Mgt., LLC 

Lower Eastern Shore Heritage Council 

 Mr. Glenn Maber 

Mrs. Debbie Maphis 

Dr. and Mrs. S. Jack Marsh 

Mr. Roger Martin 

MD/DE Society of American Forest 

Maryland Heritage Area Authority 

Maryland Humanities Council 

Maryland State Arts Council 

Maryland State Department of Education 

Maryland State Highway Administration 

Maryland Title Service 

Mr. and Mrs. Ralph L. Mason 

Dr. Leslie S. Matthews 

Mr. Edward J. McCrea 

Mr. and Mrs. George McGinnity, Jr. 

Mr. Michael A. McGregor 

Dr. Charles L. McIntosh 

Ms. Mary G. McMullen 

Dr. and Mrs. Richard Meeks 

Ms. Mary E. Michael 

Midwest Decoy Collectors Association 

Mr. Jeff Moore 

Mr. and Mrs. James J. Morgan 

Mr. and Mrs. W. Ronald Morgan 

Mr. Louis Morrell 

Mr. George Naleppa 

National Endowment for the Arts 

Mr. Mike Nelson 

Mr. James W. Newgent 

Mr. Joseph G. O'Brien  Jr. 

Mr. Stephen B. O'Brien, Jr. 

Mr. and Mrs. Kevin O'Connell 

Mr. Thomas J. O'Connor, III 

Mr. Paul M. O'Gara 

Ms. Megan O'Neil 

Mr. and Mrs. Lewis A. Pearce 

Mr. Greg Pedersen and Ms. Lynn Branson 

Mr. and Mrs. Jim Perdue 

Peter Jay Sharp Foundation 

Mr. and Mrs. Steele Phillips 

PKS and Company, P.A. 

PNC Bank 

Dr. Bennet A. Porter, Jr. 

Potomac Decoy Collectors Association 

Mr. and Mrs. Ed Prager 

Mr. and Mrs.  John P. Proctor 

Mr. Carl Ragland and Ms. Suzanne 

Dawkins 

Mr. Don Rambadt  

Mr. Steve Reiner 

Mr. Paul Rhymer and Ms. Carolyn Thome 

Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Rich 

Mr. and Mrs. Gene Rickell 

Mr. David Robbins 

Robinsons Family of Businesses 

Mr. and Mrs. Edward Rogan 

Mr. Keith D. Rogers 

Mr. and Mrs. George Rubenson 

Mr. Jesse Saar 

Salisbury University 

Mr. John Schneider 

Mr. Floyd Scholz 

Mr. and Mrs. Bennett Scott 

Ms. Marilyn Seidel 

Mr. John T. Sharp 

Mr. David  Sheats 

Mr. and Mrs. Roy Shenk 

Mr. Pete Shepherd 

Mr. Raymond Shingler 

Mr. and Mrs. Adam Showell/Castle in the 

Sand 

Mr. Winston Sibert 

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Simmons 

Mr. James O. Slaughter 

Mr. and Mrs. Richard W. Smoker 

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Snyder 

Ms. Mary E. Spencer/Marcia Puente 

Designated Fund 

Mr. and Mrs. Henry H. Stansbury 

Mr. and Mrs. Gary Stenger 

Dr. Peter Stern 

Mr. Larry E. Stewart 

Dr. Polly Stewart 

Mr. Laurence H. Stookey 

Mr. and Mrs. William R. Stott, Jr. 

Mrs. Ann Suthowski 

Mr. Tsutomu Suzuki 

Mr. Richard Szarko 

Mr. Albert Thomas and Ms. Marie 

McGlone 

Mr. M. W. Tilghman 

Tony Tank Tribe #149 - Red Men Lodge 

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Townshend 

Mr. and Mrs. Cameron Troilo 

Mr. Robert Uhler 

Value Carpet One 

Mr. and Mrs. Cap Vinal 

Radm E.K. Walker  Jr. 

Mr. and Mrs. John B. Walls, Jr./Knotts 

Knives by 'Cousins' LLC 

Mr. and Mrs. Dick Weaver 

Ms. Margaret Webb 

Mr. Henri Wedell 

Mr. Herb Wetanson/Tri-State 

Management Corp. 

Mr. and Mrs. William Wheeler 

Mr. Richard Whittington 

Wicomico County Arts Council 

Mr. Leroy A. Wilbur, Jr./Rogers Wilbur 

Foundation, Inc. 

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Wootten 

Worcester County Arts Council
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